Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th July 2013 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Dr Paul Cook, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell and Mrs Judith Ward
Apologies:  
Mrs Eleanor Stone
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and correct record.  There were no matters arising.

Referral Management Service (RMS)

Dr Maling gave a summary of the purpose and functions of the RMS which was created in April 2011 by GP’s for GP’s.   The RMS employs about 20 administrative and management staff and 10 GP “sifters”.   The sifters look at all the referral letters to ensure that they are being sent to the right department with the right level of urgency and appropriate clinical information.  Any referrals that do not meet the criteria are returned to the GP.  

The RMS has three main functions
· To offer the patient choice  The RMS have taken over the Choose and Book system which GP’s found cumbersome.  When a referral is received the RMS telephones the patient to outline their options with providers eg RCH Treliske, Probus Surgical Centre, Bodmin Treatment Centre etc.  The patient is then able to choose the most convenient out-patient clinic to attend, hopefully, improving the patient journey.
· Education  The RMS have worked very closely with hospital consultants to create standard patient pathways and produce referral guidelines for GP’s.  
· Data collection   The data that is now available is useful for benchmarking referrals.  GP’s can see how their rates of referral compare to other practices in the county.  This data is also useful for informing commissioning desicions and ensuring that budgets are used wisely.
All referrals in Cornwall are sent to the RMS except for a few practices in the east of the country who use Derriford Hospital.  These referrals are processed through a similar organisation in Devon.  The RMS is open from 8.00am to 6.00pm and they deal with approximately 2500 referrals every week.  They aim to contact the patient within 48 hours.  If there is no response by telephone they will send a letter. 

Any Qualified Provider (AQP)

Dr Cook summarised the Department of Health’s introduction of AQP.    AQP has opened up the market to suitably qualified private providers with the aim of broadening the patient’s choice.  Probably the most well known example of this is Specsavers who have launched a marketing campaign.  As there is no cap for AQP, the existing budget will be far exceeded and money will need to be taken from elsewhere to balance the books.  
Each former PCT has chosen 3 or 4 AQP areas.  Cornwall chose adult hearing, MRI and non-obstetric ultrasound, manual therapy for neck and back pain and psychological therapies.  There are only two providers of psychological therapies, Outlook Southwest and BeMe, part of Cornwall Foundation Trust but the other three areas each have 10-14 providers in the scheme.  
Each operation, out-patient appointment or course of treatment available on the NHS is given a price and each provider is paid the same tariff.  However, these tariffs do not take into account that hospitals need to provide a “blue light” or critical care service for patients and the new arrangements with AQP are bound to lead to “cherry picking”.  

The new commissioning organisation that has replaced the PCT, NHS Kernow, are currently scrutinizing all contracts and endeavouring to ensure that there is value for money.  They will be looking at the Serco contract in due course when it is due for renewal.  

The Carrick locality group has extended an invitation to patient group members to attend regular meetings to hear about commissioning ideas and feedback on these.   Further details will be available nearer the first meeting which is scheduled for November.  
Waiting Room Chairs
The patient survey had indicated that there was a need for some chairs with higher seats in the waiting room.  The existing chairs have cloth seats.  A covering that it is possible to wipe is now preferred for improved cleanliness and CQC compliance.  It was agreed to replace the existing waiting room chairs with 20 new chairs consisting of 10 without arms, 5 with arms and 5 with an increased seat height.  The group looked at brochures and quotes from numerous suppliers and decided that they like a beech framed chair with a blue vinyl seat covering.   There have been some donations to the Surgery Equipment Fund recently which will help to fund the replacements.  It is anticipated that the new chairs will be in place by the end of the summer.
National Patient Survey

The results of the national patient survey are available on-line.  A summary of the results for Carnon Downs were handed out to the group members showing an excellent level of achievement for the practice.

Any Other Business

Judith noted that there seemed to have been an increase in the number of locums at the practice in recent months.  Dr Maling confirmed that Dr Flanagan’s sessions were being covered by locums and that an advertisement for a new salaried doctor would be placed in September.  The practice has tried to keep to as few locums as possible but it is inevitable that this could affect continuity of care.   Judith felt that information about which doctors were on duty each day of the week would be helpful.  Sally will arrange for this information to be available in leaflet form at reception.
Sally mentioned that the new telephone system had been well received and that the introduction of more appointments for pre-booking 1-7 days in advance had also been welcomed by patients.  Sally also talked about the new initiative for patients with long term conditions where the patient is seen in the month of their birthday for review of all problems at one visit.  
The group felt that the information about the RMS and AQP would interest many patients and asked if it could be included in the next newsletter.

It was agreed that Geoff and Sally would meet to discuss recruiting new members before the next meeting.

Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be held in the second or third week of September.
